
THE  ROMANIAN  AMBASSADOR
VISITS THE PATRIARCHATE
On Tuesday the 12th/25th of February 2014, the Ambassador of
Romania  to  Israel,  Ms  Andrea  Păstârnac,  visited  the
Patriarchate.  The  new  Romanian  Ambassador  to  Israel  was
received by His Beatitude Theophilos, our Father and Patriarch
of Jerusalem, in the presence of Hagiotaphite Fathers.

Ms Andrea Păstârnac visited the Patriarchate on the occasion
of her recent appointment, and in order to express her joy
over the agreement to restore the ecclesiastical communion
between the Patriarchate of Jerusalem and the Patriarchate of
Romania  (see  link
https://en.jerusalem-patriarchate.info/2014/02/03/4288).  Ms
Păstârnac delivered His Beatitude a letter of appreciation by
the President of Romania, H.E. Mr Traian Băsescu, who recently
visited Israel and the Patriarchate for the signed agreement,
which paves the way for a new, fruitful relationship between
the Patriarchate and the country and Church of Romania.

In the context of this visit, an interesting discussion took
place about the situation of the Christians in the Holy Land
and the support they receive from the Patriarchate and the
Orthodox  Embassies;  also,  on  the  contribution  of  the
Patriarchate to the preservation of the status quo of the city
of Jerusalem.

Gifts and courteous wishes were exchanged during the visit.

From the Secretariat-General

httpv://youtu.be/ZbLaLUYRsY4
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